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Monitor and Evaluation Report 2020 
 
The Monitor and Evaluation in 2020 could be divided into three sections.  The first would 
be, Pre-lockdown, January to the end of March. During Pre-lockdown we had workshops 
as normal, with the children coming to the workshop venue.  
The second, Lockdown, from April to the end of September, the activity packs were 
distributed at De Kop and children took the packs home with them.  
The last part, The Happiness Project, was from October to February 2021, the end of the 
financial year. These packs were distributed through our facilitator who is a resident at 
De Kop.  
 
Attached to this report: 
 

1. A summary of the year’s attendance numbers with graphs. 
2. One register sheet with graphs from Pre-lockdown. 
3. One register sheet with graphs from Lockdown. 
4. One register sheet with graphs from the last section ‘Happiness Project’. 

 
The total number of children that worked with The Children’s Book Network 
material, comes to 10 926.  
 
The number might seem too high but during Lockdown we distributed 100 activity packs 
a week that contained work for 5 days. 
 
If you require additional register sheets, you can contact me on 
admin@childrensbook.co.za 
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